








STORMWATER QUALITY INSPECTION REPORT 

Mr. Rubinsky presented and reviewed with the Board the Storm Water Quality Inspection 

Reports ("Inspection Reports") prepared by Storm Water Solutions, for December 2024, copies of 

which are attached hereto as EXHIBIT E. In connection therewith, Mr. Rubinsky noted that the 

rock filter dam in front of the stormwater quality feature in the Spring Plaza Section 1 Dentation 

Pond was removed, but there is now a gap between the bottom of the screen and the outfall that 

may need to be eliminated. Mr. Woodson and Ms. Gonzalez advised they would investigate and 

determine whether any adjustments to the bar screen are in order. 

DRAINAGE AND DETENTION FACILITIES MAINTENANCE REPORT 

The Board next considered the Drainage and Detention Facilities Maintenance Report from 

SM&M (the "D&D Report") dated December 10, 2024, a copy of which is attached hereto as 

EXHIBIT F. Mr. Woodson presented to and reviewed with the Board the D&D Report and 

responded to various questions from the Board. He discussed additional repairs required to the 

sinkholes within the Spring Pines Detention Pond recently completed by SM&M, which were 

performed. Mr. Woodson next discussed certain repairs needed to the east slope of the Spring 

Pines Detention Pond adjacent to Holzwarth Road. After discussion, Director Norris moved to 

authorize SM&M to repair the slope erosion on the east slope of Spring Pines Detention Pond at a 

cost not to exceed $1,500. Director Aranzales seconded said motion, which unanimously carried. 

TAX-EXEMPT MULTI-FAMILY DEVELOPMENTS; AMENDMENT OF RATE ORDER 

The Board next considered the existing and potential tax-exempt multi-family 

developments within the District and the negative financial impact to the District and all of its 

other customers and taxpayers that occurs when such projects have not previously paid a 

Non-taxable Entity Tap Fee to the District and later became tax-exempt. Mr. Rubinsky presented 

and reviewed with the Board and the District's Consultants proposed revisions to the District's Rate 

Order, including the adoption of a special fee to be imposed, monthly on Non-taxable Apartment 

Customers, which have not previously paid a Non-Taxable Entity Tap Fee to the District, intended 

to recoup the annual ad valorem tax revenues anticipated to be collected by the District to pay its 

costs of providing water, sewer and drainage facilities and services to said customers. Mr. 

Rubinsky discussed the various options available to the District to determine the appropriate 

annual change, which would then be billed by the District's Operator in twelve (12) equal monthly 

installments on the customer's water and sewer bill and subject to payment under the same terms 

and conditions, as set forth in the Rate Order. After further discussion, upon motion by Director 

Shelnutt, seconded by Director Aranzales, and unanimously carried, the Board voted to (i) adopt 

the amended Rate Order, attached hereto as Exhibit G, effective January 1, 2025, and to authorize 

SPH, BLI and H2O to calculate and begin invoicing the monthly fee to the subject customer class 

in January 2025, and (ii) revoke any and all Rate Orders previously adopted by the District, 

effective on January 1, 2025. 
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